
 
 
SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL AND VIA CERTIFIED MAIL 
 
Mr. J. Kenneth Randolph 
President 
Rockydale Quarries Corporation 
2343 Highland Farm Rd. NW 
Roanoke, Virginia  24017 
KRandolph@rockydalequarries.com  
 
Mr. Dallas Satterfield 
Environmental Health and Safety Manager 
Rockydale Quarries Corporation 
2343 Highland Farm Rd. NW 
Roanoke, Virginia  24017 
DSatterfield@rockydalequarries.com 
 

Re: Administrative Order on Consent – Docket No. CWA-03-2019-0053DN 
  Rockydale Quarries Corporation 
  
Dear Mr. Randolph and Mr. Satterfield, 

On May 14, 2019, the United States Environmental Protection Agency Region 3 (“EPA”) and Rockydale 
Quarries Corporation (“Rockydale”) entered into an Administrative Order on Consent, Docket No. 
CWA-03-2019-0053DN (“Order”, enclosed). 

 
The Order required Rockydale, among other things, to conduct annual stormwater compliance audits 
regarding Rockydale’s compliance with its National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) 
permits and submit annual audit reports to the EPA for a period of five (5) years.   
 
Based on the EPA’s review, the Respondent has complied with all actions required by the Order, and 
the EPA is therefore terminating the Order.  
 
Please note, however, that any future noncompliance with the Clean Water Act (CWA), including 
repeated noncompliance, could result in the initiation of further review and action pursuant to the 
Federal enforcement provisions set forth in Section 309 of the CWA, 33 U.S.C. Section 1319. 
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Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you have any questions, please contact Mark Zolandz 
of my staff at 215-814-2319 or zolandz.mark@epa.gov, or have your attorney contact Manuel 
Ronquillo, Senior Assistant Regional Counsel, at 215-814-2660 or ronquillo.manuel@epa.gov.  
 

Sincerely,  
  
  
  
Karen Melvin 
Director 
Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division 

 
Enclosure 

1. Administrative Order on Consent, – Docket No. CWA-03-2019-0053DN 
 
cc:  EPA R3, Regional Hearing Clerk (R3_Hearing_Clerk@epa.gov)   
 Mark Zolandz, EPA Region 3 (zolandz.mark@epa.gov)  
 Manuel Ronquillo, EPA Region 3 (Ronquillo.manuel@epa.gov)  
 Nyibe Smith, VADEQ (nyibe.smith@deq.virginia.gov)  
 Meghan Mayfield, VADEQ (meghan.mayfield@deq.virginia.gov)  
 Kristen Sadtler, VADEQ (kristen.sadtler@deq.virginia.gov)  
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